Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, Disctrict Seven announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, August 28, 2008, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Madison Square, 4035 Madison Street, New Port Richey, Florida 34652

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven invites you to attend and participate in a public hearing for the Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study for proposed improvements to US 19 (SR 55) from south of Alternate 19 to north of County Line Road (CR 578) in Pasco County, Florida; FPN Segment: 418860-1 and FAP No.: S138-001-R.

PURPOSE: This public hearing is being held to afford interested persons the opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of the proposed improvements to US 19. The study evaluated engineering and environmental effects associated with interchange concepts at four locations along the project corridor: SR 54, Ridge Road, SR 52, and County Line Road. The project length is 19.7 miles.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Robert M. Clifford, AICP, Department Head, Intermodal Systems Development, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-500, Tampa, FL 33612-6456.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Manuel Santos, Project Manager at 1(800)226-7220, (813)975-6173 or manuel.santos@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mr. Manuel Santos, Project Manager at 1(800)226-7220, (813)975-6173 or manuel.santos@dot.state.fl.us.
